


communication needs within the region and beyond.  One of the ways we 
previously did this was through the independent voice of the Australian 
Broadcasting Commission (ABC), and particularly via Radio Australia.   
 
Unfortunately, cuts to the ABC’s budget and international services have had 
negative consequences for Pacific Island people as they have resulted in the 
ABC ending its shortwave broadcasts to Pacific Island nations and the 
curtailment of its language services.  This denies citizens, governments and 
other political players in the region access to independent news from Australia 
and has diminished the free flow of information from Pacific Island nations to 
Australia. We know longer learn from each other in the direct, friendly and 
somewhat personal way we once did. 
 
But the curtailment of the ABC’s shortwave communication network for Pacific 
Island nations goes beyond everyday communication.  It extended to 
depriving Pacific Island people of critical information about impending natural 
disasters and providing crucial, life saving information when natural disasters 
are occurring.   
 
The Australian Government needs to contemplate what Australian citizens 
living in regional and rural Australia would do without the ABC broadcasting 
vital information when Australia is about to or is experiencing natural 
disasters. We trust the ABC to be there for us in times of great need.  Pacific 
Island nations were once able to rely on the ABC to protect their welfare.  
Unfortunately, this is no longer the case.  What message does this convey to 
our nearest neighbours? Does it send a caring message? 
 
The withdrawal of short wave broadcasts has created a communication 
vacuum and other countries that have a particular interest in strengthening 
relationships with Pacific Island countries are quickly filling that vacuum.  
 
Australia no longer has the status it once had among Pacific Island nations as 
a prominent and highly respected international broadcaster. It needs to regain 
that status and quickly. One of the ways it can do that is to fund shortwave 
broadcasting across Pacific and to do so in a way that directly addresses the 
needs of those countries.  In other words, the Government should fund the 
ABC to fulfil the prominent communication role it once had.  If necessary, the 
Government could grant the ABC additional funds on the condition that those 
funds were only used for enhancing communications within Pacific Island 
nations and between Australia and Pacific Island countries.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to make this submission.  Should you require 
any further information, I am happy to provide it. 
 
Sincerely 
Dr Colleen Lewis 




